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Of the City of Milwaukee
Room 205 — City Hall

RE: C.I File No. 1048-2021-1396
Communication from LENA TAYLOR

Dear Council Members:

Enclosed please find a proposed resolution. We ask that it be introduced and referred to
the Committee on Judiciary & Legislation with the following recommendations.

Lena Taylor, property owner of 3428 West State Street alleges that the City failed to
install a concrete sub-base under the asphalt and fill the excavation with road slurry. The
traffic pattern on State Street is not conducive to the water main and water box location
on the street, and the water line placement will continue to cause reoccurring issues. This
is the second water damage claim Ms. Taylor submitted to the City.

Damages claimed for the October 13, 2021 water damage event are $20,000.00 for
plumbing services.

Milwaukee Water Works conducted an investigation into the matter and found that there
were no leaks on the utility-owned portion of the water service, and noted the sewer was
backed up. Milwaukee Water Works rest the water service curb stop box on October 3,
2019, two years prior to the reported flooding. On August 26, 2020, the Department of
Public Works reported a 2° sinkhole around the water box at the property. Milwaukee
Water Works crews confirmed there were no leaks at the location and raised the water
box to grade.
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Sewer Maintenance reported that they did not receive a call for backwater at 3428 West
State Street on October 13, 2021. Sewers also reported that there had been no recent work
at the address. On August 4, 2021, the 12-inch sewer main that serves the address was
televised and found to be functioning properly, and is in good working condition.

Based on the responses from both departments, it does not appear the any of the repair
work conducted by Milwaukee Water Works in 2019 caused sewer damage or backup.
Once the leak was reported, it was investigated in a timely matter.

There is no evidence that the City was negligent in this matter. As such, the City would
not be liable. Therefore, we recommend that this claim be denied.

Very truly yours,
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